Linda Mollision, Housing Director

Hampshire College

893 West Street

Amherst, MA 01002

Dear Linda:

We have recently been informed that the living space we were promised for the upcoming academic year is no longer ours.  This has made us extremely angry and frustrated, not only because we have been deprived of our mod but also because we were not notified until Rebecca called you to ask a question.  Was the plan simply to send us a letter with our housing assignment (the small mod) in August and let us find out that way?  Or to have us come to campus with all our things and inform us that there was no place for us to live?  We are dismayed at the utter disregard we are receiving after working so hard last year to secure a sufficient space.  Why is this happening?

It is vital for all involved in the housing assignment process to understand that we are not requesting a larger mod for our own convenience.  The residents of the kosher mod live and eat there 7 days a week and we certainly need certain facilities (such as the second sink, which we made very clear), but every Friday evening we will be hosting between 10 and 15 students for Shabbat dinner.  We speak from experience when we say that a 4-person mod is not large enough for such a purpose.  During the last two semesters, the kosher mod was a small four-person space in Prescott, and Friday nights were often uncomfortably crowded.  And while it is possible that last year’s students received this space because there were only four of them who wanted it, at least five of us wanted to live there this academic year.  One of our perspective modmates was rejected from the mod because of the possibility that first-year students may want it.  Since no first-years requested it, he should have been assigned to our mod, but he, of course, was ignored.  

It is becoming appallingly obvious how unimportant the observant Jewish community at Hampshire is to the administration.  True, we are not a large community, but we are committed to our cultural and religious practices.  The kosher mod is our only safe space on campus.  We are not considered “minority” enough for the Cultural Center; we are not offered any other place to hold our events.  Other special-interest mods were granted without question—students who want to live together because they are all studying the same subject are accommodated, as are those who come from the same cultural or ethnic background.  But we are not—we are thrown into whatever space is left.  We are told that we do not matter.

Yes.  By disregarding our legitimate needs, you are telling us that our culture and our religion are negligible.  While we pay exorbitant tuition rates, you plan to house Buddhist faculty in the space you promised us and for which we signed a contract (last time we checked, contracts were not dissolvable due to a “mistake”).  You are telling us that you are prepared to respect and accommodate anything except a group of students who wish to observe a (gasp!) Western religion and hang an Israeli flag outside their campus home.  You are telling us that Hampshire respects all people and opinions—except those that don’t quite fit in with the liberal majority.  When we came to Hampshire, we never expected such treatment.  

We want you to know that we will not back down.  We will not accept this treatment.  We are prepared to rally the Jewish community of the Pioneer Valley, and perhaps even Massachusetts, around us.  Our families are prepared to fight just as much as we are.  Our people have been pushed around and silenced for centuries, and we will not dishonor them by allowing ourselves to be treated this way.

Sincerely,

Diana Dukhanova and Rebecca Mandel

